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AGENDA 

TROUTDALE CITY COUNCIL - REGULAR MEETING 

TROUTDALE CITY HALL 

COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

104 SE KIBLING AVENUE 

TROUTDALE, OR 97060-2099 

7:00 P.M. -- FEBRUARY 27, 1996 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE, ROLL CALL, AGENDA UPDATE_ 

CONSENT AGENDA: 
2.1 Accept Minutes - Regular Session January 09, 1996. 
2.2 Approve Liquor Licenses - The Bargain Hunter and Troutdale 

Office. 
2. 3 A Resolution Authorizing the Mayor to Enter Into a Lease

Agreement to Place a Telecommunication Antenna on the Stark 
Street Water Tower. Galloway 

'PUBLIC COMMENT: Please restrict comments to non-agenda items at this time. 

PUBLIC HEARING/ORDINANCE INTRODUCED 2/13/96: An Ordinance 
Clarifying the Procedures for Undergrounding Utilities and Amending Chapter 
12.11 of the Troutdale Municipal Code. Galloway 

DISCUSSION: Change to the City Limit Boundary. Kvarsten 

(A) 6. DISCUSSION: A Discussion Concerning Traffic Safety and Congestion Problems 
onFrontage Road. Gary McNeel - ODOT 

(A) 7. · DISCUSSION: A Discussion of, and Response to, a Proposal by Multnomah
County to Rename Cherry Park Road to Glisan Street Between 242nd Avenue and 
257th A venue. ' Galloway 

(A) 8. REQUEST: A Request to Transfer the Exclusive Franchise Agreement for Solid 
Waste Services Within the City of Troutdale from Edwin 0. Ege Sanitary, Inc. 
To Waste Management of Troutdale, Inc. Worthington 
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(I) 9. REPORT: A Report on Occupancy Time Limitations in Recreational Vehicle 
Parks. Faith 

(A) 10. REPORT: Master Plan for Sunrise Park and Harlow House. Lantz 

(A) 11. RESOLUTION: A Resolution Providing for Budget Transfers and Making 
Appropriation Changes for Fiscal Year 1995-96. Gazewood 

(I) 12. COUNCIL CONCERNS AND INITIATIVES: 

(A) 13. ADJOURNMENT: 

Dated: __ ol ____ -c:2_0_-____ �_k;,=----

D:\AGENDA\022796CC.AGE 



Minutes 
Troutdale City Council Regular Meeting 

Troutdale City Hall . 
Council Chambers 

104 SE Kibling Avenue 
Troutdale, Oregon 97060-2099 

FEBRUARY 27, 1996 - 7:00 P.M. 

Mayor Thalhofer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p. m., requested that the Boy Scouts of 
Troop 657 introduce them selves, then called on Councilor Thompson to lead the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 

City Recorder Martinez called the roll. 

PRESENT: Thalhofer, Smith, Ripma, Thompson, Kight, Lloyd, Burger-Kimber 

STAFF: Berrest, Faith, Galloway, Gazewood, Kvarsten, Lantz, Martinez, Sercombe, 
Worthington 

PRESS: Dionne Peeples-Salah (Oregonian) 

GUESTS: Gary McNeel, Hector Wardrop, Pat Wilson, Pat Wardrop, Leslie L. Sykes, 
D. Henry, ·R. Steinpreis, M. Steinpreis, Howard & Nina Thomas, Ray
Siensseler, Jared Heinnier, Daren Harris, Peg Copher, Dorothy Weaver,
Donald Weaver, Heather Kesten, Al Stacy, Jane Laurie, Lee. Groth, Ted
Copher, Paul Handy, Garry Penning, Eric Merrill, Terry Ege, R.B. Shepard,
Doug Higgins, Lew Higgins, Anna McGinnis, Tim McGinnis, Clay Hillin,
Wynn L. Scarlett, James K. Russell SR, Doris Russell, Timothy E. Sessions

. II, Nathan Summers, Dan Johnson, Mark Orme, Jason Eliason, Richard 
Johnson, Paul Culpepper, Matt Riding Brandon Siensseler, Jason Culpepper, 
Dan McIntosh 

K vars ten informed the council that there will be a request from a councilor to remove Item 
#7 from consideration tonight. 
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Mayor Thalhofer called this item and read the consent agenda. 

MOTION: Councilor Thompson moved to approve the consent agenda. Councilor 
Kight seconded the motion. 

Councilor Ripma requested that item #2.3 removed from the consent agenda. 

Mayor Thalhofer approved Councilor Ripma's request. 

ITEM. 2.3 

YEAS: 7 
NAYS: 0 

ABSTAINED: 0 

Councilor Ripma voiced concerns over not knowing what the antenna was going to look like 
and if $500.00 per month was the going rate for this type of lease. 

Galloway stated that there would be from 9 to 12 antenna panels that are 1ft x 4ft painted to 
match the tank, we did not do a lot of research on the fee, another company was interested 
in a site at the treatment plant and they also mentioned a $500.00 rent. 

Sandra Waldon, Sprint Telecommunications, stated that she would supply samples of what 
the antennas would look like. 

Councilor Ripma requested that Sprint come back at the next meeting with how the antennas 
would look in relation to the tower, and staff look into other areas that are doing this to see 
what they are receiving for rent, Camas has one on their tower. 

Councilor Kight asked if Sprint also could supply information on wind shear. 

Mayor Thalhofer polled the council on the requests made by Councilor Ripma and Councilor 
Kight. 
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Mayor Thalhofer called this. 

Mrs. Thomas, 633 Columbia River Hwy., voiced concern regarding the intersection of Halsy 
and E. Columbia River Hwy. 

Mayor Thalhofer directed staff to look into ways of making the intersection safer. 

Councilor Thompson suggested that Columbia should be the through street and Halsy should 
have to stop. 

Rich Sheppard, 2404 SW 22nd, spoke regarding Woodall Park, has learned that the parks 
department is installing a sprinkler system, informal survey of neighbors indicates they would 
prefer that it be left as it is, a field. The money coutd be used in other areas that are 
accessible for more people. 

Mayor Thalhofer suggested that Sheppard contact Valerie Lantz and the Parks Advisory 
Committee. 

Mayor Thalhofer called this item, recessed the council meeting and opened the public hearing 
at 7:27 p.m. 

Galloway outlined the staff report contained in the council packet and recommended 
approval. 

Councilor Kight asked how staff is d,oing on a procedure to recoup cost of half street 
improvements, could it be tied into this? 

Galloway stated that he is not working on that issue, it is a completely separate issue, more 
appropriate to be addressed in the Development Code. 

MOTION: Councilor Lloyd moved to adopt the Ordinance. Councilor Thompson 

seconded the motion. 
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Mayor Thalhofer called this item. 

Kvarsten reviewed the staff report contained in the packet and stated that if the council 
directs the staff will pursue the issue and come back with a resolution. 

Mayor Thalhofer asked if there has been any recent communication with the City of Gresham 
would they favor and support this? 

K varsten stated that there has been some informal discussions and they have no concerns 
with this. 

Councilor Kight asked what the costs would be? 

Kvarsten stated that it would be $225.00. to file with the Boundary Commission, staff is 
attempting to do the other work in house. 

MOTION: Councilor Ripma moved approval of the submittal of the proposed 

boundary change to the Boundary Commission. Councilor Kight seconded 

the motion. 

Mayor Thalhofer called this item. 

YEAS: 7 

NAYS: 0 

ABSTAINED: 0 

Gary McNeel, ODOT, apologized for the lengthy return time and stated that they have spent 
a long time in analysis of this issue and had to get approval from some other departments, as 
you are aware the slides and recent problems on the highways took precedence over this 
issue. This is a phase one rlan, we· are proposing to install All Way Stops at the Intersections 
of North & South Frontage Road where they intersect with Marine Drive, along with 
additional stripping, adjustments to the left turn signal onto South Frontage from 257th, 
extension to the turn lane, and a left turn lane on the off ramp from East bound I-84. The 
money for signals is not available but I will be proposing that they be included in the update 
·to the 6 year plan that is going to be reviewed in about six months. I am asking for the
councils' concurrence on this plan.

Councilor Kight asked if the turn lane on South Frontage will be extended and if there will 
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ever be an additional lane, additional pavement? 

McNeel stated that those requests will be included in his proposal for the six year plan. 
There will be additional stripping in addition to the intersection improvements that I am 
asking you concurrence on. We will be extending the tum lane at least as far as Bums 
Brothers, and there will be a North bound tum lane on the off ramp from 1-84 East bound. 

Councilor Thompson asked what are the plans for a one way loop? 

McNeel said that has be looked at, but as the council is aware at the work session it was 
opposed by all of the businesses present. One of ODOTs' goals is to, not just_ move traffic 
but to insure that we have viability of any economic facility that is located along the road 
way, so at this time we are not prepared to pursue the one way grid, it may be considered in 
the future, it appears that there are other options and what we are proposing is the first step. 

Councilor Burger-Kimber stated that she favored the one way system, the businesses just 
have a fear of change, their opposition is not based on anything scientific, we have to look at 
this as a safety·issue. 

Mayor Thalhofer stated that he favored this step and see h_ow it works, maybe need the one 
way in the future. 

Councilor Smith voiced concerns with the traffic backing up at the stop signs. 

Councilor Thompson stated he favored the one way grid, if this is ignored there is potential 
for a serious accident, the businesses should not out weigh the safety concerns, this is a good 
first step only. 

Councilor Kight asked when this first step will be implemented? 

McNeel stated in about the next 30 days .. 

Council discussed the proposal by ODOT. 

Council directed staff to send a letters of support to appropriate jurisdictions and committees 
for the proposal and the request for additional improvements to be included into the ODOT 
Six Year Plan. 

Dave Henry, 633 Hist. Columbia River Hwy., stated that he is a truck driver and that the 
cars have no respect for the trucks on Frontage Road, the one way grid makes more sense 
than going through all this and then going to the one way, the truck need more room 

· sometimes they have to use the whole road.
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MOTION: Council Ripma moved to support the recommendations of ODOT. 
Councilor Kight seconded the motion. 

Councilor Smith stated that she does not support the motion because stop signs are not 
going to solve the problem, Troutdale pays more than their fair share when it comes to 
Gas Taxes, we should be taken off the bottom of their priority and moved to the top. 

Councilor Thompson stated that he agrees with Councilor Smith but is going to support 
the motion because it is a good first step, but it should not be the last step, the following 
steps should be taken as soon as possible. 

Mayor Thalhofer stated that he supports the motion as a first step, down the road I see 
the one way grid system as we grow. 

YEAS: 6 
NAYS: 1 (Smith) 

ABSTAINED: 0 

Galloway asked for clarification on the letter of support, about 3 years ago the council's 
position was opposed to the one way grid, should we now say that we are open to all 
options? 

Council discussed this issue and clarified that the letter should just be in support of the 
proposal niade tonight for improvements and the additional funding request that McNeel has 
stated that he will be asking for in the Six Year Plan, widening & improvements to the under 
passes, widening Frontage Road, funding stop lights, and to reiterate the city position to keep 
Exit 16B open. 

The issue of the council's position on the one way grid will be addressed as an agenda item 
at a latter date. 

Mayor. Thalhofer called this item. 

Councilor Burger-Kimber asked to have this item postponed, there are people who would like 
to speak to this issue, also she would like to prepare a report and has not had time to do so. 

The council approved Councilor Burger-Kimber's request and directed staff to place this item 
on the next agenda. 
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Mayor Thalhofer called this item. 

Councilor Lloyd stated that he has a �onflict, his firm represents Waste Management. 

Councilor Lloyd left the chambers. 

Worthington reviewed the staff report contained in the packet, recommended approval and 
introduced, Garry Penning & Eric Merrill, of Waste Management, and Terry Ege, of Ege 
Sanitation. 

Council discussed this issue. 

Penning stated that the only real change will be the color of the trucks, same employees 
because they know the customers, same level of service, same equipment, we look for 
companies like Ege because of the standards they have, high level of customer service. 

Council Ripma voiced concerns over Waste Management having a monopoly on the market, 
which will have an effect on rates, service, etc. 

Merrill reminded the council they have the control of rates through the franchise agreement. 

Ege thanked the council and citizens for the past 50 years. There comes a time in business 
when this decision has to be made, this is that time. Insured the council that he has worked 
very hard to make the company what it is today there is no way that he would give it to 
someone who would damage it. Will still be working in the community on the new Waste 
Recovery site, looking forward to that. This is a very good match for the City. 

MOTION: Councilor Thompson moved to approve the transfer. Councilor Kight 
seconded the motion. 

Councilor Ripma asked that the Mayor allow for public comment. 

Mayor Thalhof er asked if anyone would like to speak on this issue, there was no public 

comment. 

Councilor Ripma stated that he will support the transfer, there is no reasonable grounds 

to deny, I wish things could stay the same but they can't. 
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NAYS: 0 
ABSTAINED: 0 

Mayor Thalhofer called for a break at 8:47 p.m. and reconvened the meeting at 8:58 p.m. 
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Mayor Thalhofer called this itelJl. 

Faith reviewed the staff report contained in the packet. 

Councilor Ripma asked what the difference in revenue is between having the permanent 
residents or temporary? 

Faith stated that he had not looked into that, we are currently collecting about $400. per 
quarter. 

Councilor Ripma asked how big is the park and how many residents are there now? 

Faith stated that he believed there are about 130 sites and it is full. 

Councilor Ripma asked if we can change the 30 day limit? 

Sercombe stated that there is no limits on the time frame. 

Councilor Lloyd voiced concerns regarding the park being in the 1 00yr Flood Plain and the 
article in the paper that said there were residents that were stranded with out any way to 
move their trailer. I was on the Planning Commission when this was approved, one of the 
reasons this was approved was that the vehicles could be moved on very short notice, but 
now they seem to be permanent structures, this has become a manufactured home park, the 
site is not appropriate for that, that was clear when it was approved. 

Councilor Lloyd stated if the 30 day limit is removed wouldn't apartments then be included. 

Councilor Ripma stated that we could try to limit it to just Hotels & Motels. 

Ted Copher, 633 Columbia River Hwy, thanked the city for the work during the flood, and 
stated that the park is about 3 feet above flood stage, the bridge is the only problem, 
everyone was hooked up and ready to go. 

Councilor Ripma asked how much the spaces rent at the park? 
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Copher stated from $295. - $325. per month. 

Councilor Ripma asked how Copher felt about repealing the 30 day limit, and having to pay 
the transient tax that was promised when the park was approved? 

Copher stated that was never promised. 

Councilor Ripma stated that the receipts should be around $28,000. instead of $1,600. 

Copher asked it Ripma would rather have a transient population than what is there? 

Councilor Ripma stated that the type of people is not the issue, they don't have to move, the 
revenue is the issue. That is why the· Planning Commission approved the park. Do you object 
to paying the Hotel/Motel Tax? 

The city did not help me pay when the park was developed, I could pay the tax but we are 
following the rules now. 

Ron Weaver, 633 Columbia River Hwy., stated that the park is a very nice place to live, if 
taxes are assessed will not be able to afford, the flood was not a problem we were all ready 
to go. It is a very well maintained park, they have helped a lot of people down there, such as 
Mr. Jank, they opened a spot for him. 

Ron Steinpreis, 633 Columbia River Hwy., stated that he i.s somewhat retired, many people 
down there on fixed incomes who could not afford the tax, they all spend money their money 
in this community. 

Doris Russell, 633 Columbia River Hwy., stated she was one of the first ones to move in, 
owns a park model that looks like a Mfg. home but it is not it is on wheels and can .be 
moved in a moments notice. The neighbors there are great, with overnighters there is no way 
of telling what you may get. On a fixed income and could not afford increase. Everyone 
there spends money in the City. 

Councilor Lloyd asked if her trailer- can be taken anywhere? 

Russell stated it could but doesn't want to move it, it is licensed as a R. V. 

Councilor Kight asked if there was a tax imposed of $17. 00 per month how would that affect 
her? 

Russell stated that she would. probably move, she is on a fixed income. 
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Tim McGinnis, 633 Columbia River Hwy., stated that he loves living there, chose this life 
. . 

style, was not worried about the flood. The comments in the paper were made by people 
who had a chance to be quoted and were tooting there own horn. There are R.V.'s in there 
that don't have a vehicle to pull them, but there were 15 trucks there during the flood that 
were willing to help. The Copher's keep the park well maintained and regulated. Could pay 
the tax but don't think should have to. 

Clay Hillin, 633 Columbia River Hwy, stated that his kids are grown and he and his wife 
chose this life style and they enjoy it. We make plenty of money and could afford the tax. 
Was not here when the weather was freezing but was confident his wife was O.K. because of 
the care the neighbors have for one another. Moved here form Fairview park because they 
were not as choosey as to who they let live there. 

Hector Wardrop, 633 Columbia River Hwy., stated that he is a 70yr old retiree on a fixed 
income who has been to many R. V. parks and there is rarely a tax. Staying at this park 
because there is a monthly rental and no limit on how long you can stay,. wife has medical 
problems so this is important. Transients will cost the community, the people here make the 
city money, we spend 80% to 90% of our money here. We appreciate what we have here so 
we take care of it. 

Dave Henry, 633 Columbia River Hwy., stated that he is a fairly new resident not on a fixed 
income. Have looked at a lot of R. V. parks in the area, this is the nicest quietest on I have 
seen. I spend a lot of my money in this community, but if the rent goes up I may chose to 
live elsewhere. 

Pat Wilson, _633 Columbia River Hwy., stated that her trailer can be moved at anytime, she 
and her husband are on fixed incomes, the Cophers are great people and do not put up with 
anything in that park. We contribute a lot to Troutdale. If transients lived in that park the 
police would be down there a lot. 

Lee Groth, 633 Columbia River Hwy., stated that he agreed with what has already been said. 
The quality of life there is excellent. Can not afford to pay an increase or $17.00. Copher's 
are great management. 

Councilor Ripma stated that the time limit issue is impractical because it is very difficult to 
enforce. Despite the fact that this park was sold to the Planning Commission on the premiss 
that if was going to be used as an R. V. park it has become a residential park. Unless there is 
public comment opposed theri I am willing to give up on the tax issue. As long as the 
Cophers continue to operate the park and it continues to be an asset to the community I am 
in favor of leaving it as is. 

Councilor Smith stated that she agreed as long as there is a stipulation that all of the vehicles 
can be moved on a minutes notice. 
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Councilor Kight stated that the Copher's are doing an excellent job, they were prepared 
during the bad weather, favor the long term residents. 
Councilor Lloyd stated that this is one of the problems with being involved with the Planning 
Commission and City Council to long, you find that some of your decisions come back to 
haunt you. The testimony to night has been very persuasive that it is a very well run park 
witch proves that the Cophers are doing a great job ·and that there are good people living in 
the park. If I had my druthers, and we were starting over, this is not what would be there, 
but it is there and I don't see the sense of imposing problems for the people who live there. I 
favor leaving it alone, but this is not what was represented to us at the Planning Commission 
for approval, if we would have known that there would be permanent residents we would 
have taken a different tact with the conditions that were imposed. From a revenue stand point 
the city has to pay for many things, and this case were are not getting what we were · 
promised. 

Councilor Burger-Kimber stated that she was at all of the Planning Commission meetings 
regarding this issue, they did a very good job, the concept of the park that was proposed is 
not what we got. I talked with Mr. Copher and sensed that he was surprised that things had 
transitioned the way that they had. What we plan and what we get are not always the same 
and that is not always bad, like in this case. 

MOTION: Councilor Thompson moved to take no action at this time. Councilor 
Burger-Kimber seconded the motion. 

Mayor Thalhofer stated that there was nothing the conditions of approval that outlines a 
length of stay, they discussed it but it' was not included. The park is well managed and 
cared for. The people are and asset to the community. 

Mayor Thalhofer called this item. 

YEAS: 7 
NAYS: 0 

ABSTAINED: 0 

Lantz outlined the staff report contained in the packet and presented the Master Plan for 
Sunrise Park. 

Councilor Kight asked if there is any plans for the design of the road to alleviate speeding 
problems? 

Galloway stated that the county is willing to work with the city on the road for design 
alternatives. 
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Councilor Burger-Kimber asked what happened to the basketball hoops? 

Lantz stated that they have been eliminated through the requests of the neighbors at the 
public hearings. 

Council discussed the issue of basketball at Sunrise Park. 

MOTION: Councilor Ripma moved to adopt the plan with the addition of basketball 
hoops in the paved play area. Councilor Kight seconded the motion. 

YEAS: 7 

NAYS: 0 

ABSTAINED: 0 

Lantz presented the Master Plan for the Harlow House Site and stated it would be on the 
agenda for the next meeting for action. 

Mayor Thalhofer called this item. 

Gazewood outlined the staff report contained in the packet. 

Councilor Kight asked for clarification on the cost of computer equipment in regards to 
insurance? 

Gazewood stated that the insurance has a $1,000. deductible and we will receive about 
$1,500. from them, the rest will come out of the general fund. 

MOTION: Councilor Thompson moved to approve the resolution. Councilor Kight 
seconded the motion. 

Councilor Burger-Kimber asked for clarification on the Engineer position that was filled 
but not approvfd through the budget process? 

Galloway stated that this would fund the position through June 1, 1996, we will propose 
the position in the budget for FY 96-97, the employee is fully aware that the position is 
contingent on approval in the upcoming budget process. 

Councilor Burger-Kimber voiced concerns that this is not following the procedure .. 
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Galloway stated that with the addition of some projects like the downtown parking lot 
and increased work load this is the most prudent action. 

K varsten stated that this is an employee that has worked for the city as a seasonal 
employee, and after weighing all of the factors and costs this is the best way to go. 

Councilor Kight stated that be bas dealt with the employee and is pleased to see this 
happen. 

Mayor Thalhofer stated that with some of the action the council has taken lately it has 
put an unplanned burden on the. Public Works Department as far as work load. 

Mayor Thalhofer called this item.· 

YEAS:7 

NAYS: 0 
ABSTAINED: 0 

Councilor Burger-Kimber stated that she is continuing to work with the Tree Ordinance 
Committee. 

Mayor Thalhofer voiced concerns regardi�g the structure of the committee. 

Councilor Burger-Kimber stated that she will be reporting on who is involved and the 
progress they are making. 

Councilor Kight voiced concerns with the increase of coyotes in the area. 

Council discussed this· issue and directed Kvarsten to look into this issue and report ha.ck. 

Mayor Thalhofer called this item. 

MOTION: Councilor Thompson moved to adjourn. Councilor Ripma seconded the 

motion. 
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Mayor Thalhofer adjourned the meeting at 10:59 P.M. 

ATTEST: 

Troutdale City Council Minutes 

February 27, 1996 

Dated: ___ ::(_� ��-__._f__,_�-----

14 



CITY OF TROUTDALE 

·PUBLIC ATTENDANCE RECORD

February 27, 1996 
REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

PLEASE COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING 

PRINT NAME ADDRESS 

D:\ATTEND.REC 

PHONE# 



PLEASE COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING 

NAME ADDRESS PHONE# 

PAGE# ;L 

D:\ATTEND.REC 



NAME 

DATE J/4711,� 

D:\ATTEND.REC 

PLEASE COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING 

ADDRESS PHONE# 

PAGE# __ _ 


